THIS FILE IS MADE AVAILABLE THROUGH THE DECLASSIFICATION EFFORTS AND RESEARCH OF:

THE BLACK VAULT

THE BLACK VAULT IS THE LARGEST ONLINE FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT / GOVERNMENT RECORD CLEARING HOUSE IN THE WORLD. THE RESEARCH EFFORTS HERE ARE RESPONSIBLE FOR THE DECLASSIFICATION OF THOUSANDS OF DOCUMENTS THROUGHOUT THE U.S. GOVERNMENT, AND ALL CAN BE DOWNLOADED BY VISITING:

HTTP://WWW BLACKVAULT COM

YOU ARE ENCOURAGED TO FORWARD THIS DOCUMENT TO YOUR FRIENDS, BUT PLEASE KEEP THIS IDENTIFYING IMAGE AT THE TOP OF THE .PDF SO OTHERS CAN DOWNLOAD MORE!

ALL-CHIMA STUDENT FEDERATION

3, Yu lio Chieo Peking, China

May 9, 1956

U.S. National Student Association 1234 Gimbel Building Philadelphia 7, Ps.

Dear Friends:

We are very glad to have received your letter dated Envenber 2, 1955 and the enclosed resolutions of the 8th Congress of the USNSA. We believe it is the comma desire of students of all countries to promote mutual understancing, friendship and cooperation between each other. Though living under different geographical and social circumstances and having various political opinions and religious beliefs, yet being young peoples students of all lands have many interests and demands in common. They all long for peace and a better future. They all want to become worthy inheritors of the fine legacies of human culture. And they have the same desire to exchange among themselves experiences in their studies, to be acquainted with each others conditions of life, to establish and develop friendly relations. Based on this conviction, we hold that although we differ with you on certain questions discussed in your letter, and differences in views should be no hindrance to the development of a wide scape of freiendly cooperation between the students and student organizations of our two countries.

Chinese students have consistently unfield for the strengthening of friendship and cooperation between students of all countries. In the past few years, we have established and developed friendly cooperation ith students in many parts of the world. It is regretable, however, that in the development of friendly relations between the students of our two countries, thin s are not yet as they should be. Both China and the United States of America have made significant contributions to the civilization of markind and the people and students of our two countries have had long standing friendly relations with each other. We hope our friendly contacts will grow with each passing day and we believe that the strengthening of mutual understanding and friendship between the students of our two countries today is of great significance to the maintenance of world peace.

We would like, increfore, to invite you to send a student delegation composed of some fifteen members, representing the university and college students of different parts of your country, to visit Chine in August or September this year. Chinese students would be happy to accord their emerican collegues warm velcome and cordial reception. There will be ample opportunities for the delegation to acquaint themselves with the economic and cultural development in New Chine and to contact friendly people of all walks of lift, particularly students. We sincerely hope our invitation will meet your floor and we should be glad to know your opinions and suggestions on this matter.

Looking forward to hearing from you.

With greetings

APPROVED FOR RELEASE

The All-China Students Pederation

(1/3)